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  GOOD MORNING!!!  And welcome to our  September  

2018 edition of St. Andrew’s  Presbyterian Church Monthly    

Bulletin.   

If this is your first visit to St. Andrew’s, we  welcome you!  We 
hope you enjoy your time with us. Feel free to say hello to  
whomever is standing at the Welcome Desk.  They can provide 
you with lots of information about the congregation as a whole, 
as well as the various groups and activities held here.  Please 
don’t be shy, that is why the Welcome Desk volunteer is there!   

We also welcome you to fill out a buff coloured card found in the 
pew so that we can contact you (if so desired).  That way, we can 
provide you with further information or spiritual care, whatever 
you are interested in.  Just fill the card in, and place it in the    
offering plate—and we will get back to you! 

Stay for a while after the service, and join us for coffee and         
fellowship in the Karl English Lounge, which is the room off the 
foyer,  directly across from the Sanctuary.  Welcome to St.           
Andrew’s !!!  

“For nothing will be impossible with God” - Luke 1.37            
  



WELCOME TO ST. ANDREW’S! 

We want to get to know you, so please introduce yourself to 
a minister on the way out of the service. 

Here is some information that may be helpful: 

Guest Book – found in the foyer – we appreciate having you sign. 

For children and their parents: 

Worship Bags just inside the sanctuary doors contain 
toys suitable for infants and toddlers. Please put the bag              
under the Usher’s table when leaving. 

Activity Packages are available on the back table in 
the Sanctuary for children 3-6 and 7-12. Please leave the 
package on the Usher’s table when leaving. 

Nursery available —Speak to an Usher or the Welcome   
Volunteer, or anyone wearing a name tag or a “Shepherd” 
tag, if you are unsure where the Nursery is located. 

Bible processing and ushering—If your child or youth 
would like to take part in ushering or processing the bible, 
please add their names to the sign-up sheet at the            
volunteer corner in the foyer. 

Sunday Morning Programs: 

Church School during the service  

 Sunday School for all ages is upstairs in the upper room for 
August 26 and September 2.  
 Beginning September 9: 

9:30 am— Sunday School for different ages is         
downstairs in the CE wing 
11:15 am—Children are welcome to stay with their     
parents during this service    

 

Adult bible study  w ill resum e in  the Fall. W atch for  

information  

  

******************************************************************************************* 

Would Large Print be helpful ? 

Large print scripture readings, hymns and hymn books, as well as 
hearing devices are available from the Ushers (Back of the       
Sanctuary. 

************************************************************* 

https://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fhappynewyear-2017i.com%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2016%2F10%2FHappy-New-year-wishes-best-wishes-images-01.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fhappynewyear-2017i.com%2Fhappy-new-year-2017-whatsapp-videos%2F&docid=B-


Starting  
Sunday September 9th   
We will be retuning to  

two services  

9:30 and 11:15 am  
 

************************************************************** 

THE SACRAMENT OF THE LORD’S  

SUPPER 

 will be observed September 2. 

 Everyone is welcome to partake in communion. 

Our next communion service will be held on      

Sunday, October  7, 2018.  

******************************************************************************************* 

Please let the ministers or the office know of anyone who is sick or  
in the hospital. 

************************************************************** 

Prayer Partnership Pamphlets for September will be  available at the 
Usher’s Table on September 1st.   Please feel free to take one. 

************************************************************** 

The Last Sunday of the month is Nametag                     
Sunday……. 
 
September 30 will be our next Nametag Sunday. Please feel free to 
bring a name tag from home, or use one of the tags provided on the 
tables in both the Karl English Lounge, and in the foyer.  Wearing 
the tag helps us all put names to  faces, as we “Pass  the Peace of 
Christ” (shake hands).   

 
**************************************************************** 
 
SIGN UP AT THE VOLUNTEER CORNER 

  Nursery Volunteers       Coffee Hosts       
  Side by Side Bakers-Muffins         Side by Side Bakers-Cookies 
  Children & Youth Bible Processors  & Ushers   

  Clip boards for each activity can be found in the  
plastic magazine holder 



September Volunteers  

A huge “THANK YOU” to all of our Sunday morning                
volunteers!!!  A few are listed below: 

PLEASE NOTE: On Sunday September 9th, 2018 we will be     
retuning to two services.  

Greeters  
 

September 2  Shirley & Clayton Howe (Last 10 am service) 
           9:30  11:15 
September 9  Jean & John McPhee Roger De Graff  
September 16  Barbara Kearnes Ian Brown 
September 23 Carol Olton  Debby Dorcas 
September 30 Alex Grant Joan Smith 
 
Ushers  
 

September 2   Pat & Duane Tritter (Last 10 am service)  
           9:30  11:15 
September 9   Annette & Bob Shaw Rene & Gail Prevost           
September 16   Aileen & Ed Braun  Jo-Anne & David Platt 
September 23 Lynn & Alfred MacRae Terry & Alfred Zimmer 
September 30  Loran McVittie &  Bob Fuenning &  
  Lawrence Anderson     Shirley Allen                 
 
At the Welcome Desk  
 

September 2   Terry Zimmer (Last 10 am service) 
           9:30  11:15 
September 9   Carol Olton  Gail Prevost   
September 16   Eleanor Art Shirley Allen   
September 23   Margaret Bates Barb English  
September 30   Maureen & George  Merle Crawford 
  Amos 
 
Shepherds 
 

September 2   Ted Cantlon (Last 10 am service) 
           9:30  11:15 
September 9   Craig Murray   Steve Henrichsen  
September 16  Noel White James Jerrard  
September 23   Raphael Komierowski Darwin Harnack  
September 30  Roger Cole Ted Cantlon  
 



 

Sun Mon Tue Wed

    

2  Communion 

              Sunday 
 

Sunday Services  
10 am  
 

3  

 
 

CE Team 7:00 pm LF 

4  

 

5Side by Side                                          

9:45 am KEL

 

 

Worship Team 7:00 pm 
KEL 

9 

Two Services Resume: 
Services 9:30 & 11:15am 

Sudanese Serv.1:30pm  

10 

 

11 

 Ladies Afternoon      
Guild 1:30pm KEL                       

Stewardship 7:00 pm  
KEL  

12 Side by Side                                  

 9:45 am KEL

    

S & P 7:00 pm  KEL

16   

Bible Study & Services 
9:30 & 11:15am  

Sudanese Serv.1:30pm 

17 
Aboriginal Awareness 
organizing committee 
Meeting  7:00 pm LF 

LEG meeting 7:30 pm in 
the KEL  

18    

 

19 Side by Side                                  

 9:45 am KEL

 

23 

Bible Study & Services 
9:30 & 11:15am 

Sudanese Serv.1:30pm  

24    25 
Coffee & Conversation 
9:30am KEL    

 

 

26  Side by Side                                  

 9:45 am KEL

Bible Study 7:00pm IH 

30   Name Tag  

                  Sunday  
Bible Study &  Services 
9:30 & 11:15am 
Sudanese Serv.1:30pm  

 
This calendar does not 
show all church         
bookings.  Please call the 
Office at 403-255-0001 if 
you wish to book a meet-
ing. 

Regular events for      
Heritage Seniors are not 
included.  

 
September 2018

Camp Kannawin  Con’t 

https://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.federalcalendars.com%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2016%2F07%2FAugust-Calendar-2016-Free-Printable-1.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.federalcalendars.com%2Fimages%2F2016%2Faugust-calendar-2016-free-printable


 

Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

Side by Side                                          

9:45 am KEL 

Worship Team 7:00 pm 

6   7   

 

8  

 

Side by Side                                  

9:45 am KEL 

S & P 7:00 pm  KEL  

13  
 

14  

  

15 

Side by Side                                  

9:45 am KEL  
20   21  

 

22 

Men's Fellowship     
Breakfast 8:30 am TH 

Stewardship Dinner 6:00 
pm  TH 

Side by Side                                  

9:45 am KEL 

Bible Study 7:00pm IH  

27   28 29   

Regular events for      
Heritage Seniors are not  

Please confirm all                           
meeting times &                 
dates with your                   
Team’s Convenor. 

“KEL” refers to Karl 
English Lounge 

“LFS” refers to Lower 
Fireside Room     
“YL” refers to Youth 
Lounge  

“UR” refers to            
Upper Room 

“TH” refers to Trinity 
Hall 

September 2018 

Camp Kannawin 75th Anniversary & Reunion 



Fill the Freezer - An Opportunity to Serve:   

Family Ministry and the Care Share Team are continuing with the      
initiative - Fill the Freezer!  We have a dedicated freezer in the      
Inner Hall for you to leave a frozen meal for someone who could 
benefit from the gift of meal.   

Here's how it works:  You bring a meal or baked goods, labelled 
with your name and contact number, what it is, cooking            
instructions, date made and all ingredients, to  the Inner  
Hall at the church and place it in the freezer marked 'Family       
Ministry/Care Share - Fill the Freezer'.  Next - a member of the  
Ministerial, Care Share or Family Ministry Team will deliver your 
meal to a family in need.  What a great way to show Christ's love to 
others.  We hope to Fill the Freezer and help as many members of 
our greater church family as possible.  Please help us accomplish 
this! 

Questions?  Please contact Stephanie Werle (swerle@telus.net) 

 

************************************************************* 

Christmas Pudding Jars  

St. Andrew’s Ladies Guilds have already started planning for this 
year's Christmas pudding! If you purchased puddings at the Yuletide 
bazaar last year and still have your jar, we would love to have them 
back to help reduce costs. They can be left at the welcome desk or in 
the kitchen. (500 ml, widemouth jars and screw-on rings) Thank 
you.  
 
For more information please contact Pam Livingstone at          
Pamlivingstone@shaw.ca or 403-271-6468 
 
**************************************************************** 

Bazaar Craft Ideas 
 
If you have new craft ideas for the November 17 Bazaar please     
contact Judy Roberts at 403-251-1024 

mailto:swerle@telus.net


Hand Bell and Chime Choir  

St.  Andrew’s received a very generous donation of a brand new 
five octave set of Schulmerich handbells and a 5 octave set of 
Malmark hand chimes, along with Mallets and other equipment 
to support a Bell Choir from a very thoughtful and generous          
benefactor. 
  
Lori Teneycke and Cody Obst are currently looking for people   
interested in forming a Bell Choir that will perform several times 
a year at both St. Andrew’s and within the Calgary Community. 
Rehearsals are tentatively planned for Tuesdays from 7:30 to 9:30 
PM beginning Tuesday, September 4. 
  
If you are interested please email Lori at regandlorit@shaw.ca. 
Being able to read music is an asset. 
  

“Mental Health:  A Christian Response” 

Sooner or later, mental illness touches us all. It may be a            
colleague at work, a friend, a family member. Often these people 
are shunned as though mental illness was contagious. And that is 
the last thing they need. How should a Christian respond?  The 
answers can grow from simple steps of caring, and receiving bet-
ter education.  
 
 The Mission Team, supported by the Pastoral Care Team of St. 
Andrew’s, has organised an evening seminar on Wednesday      
October 3 at 6:30 p.m. in the Karl English Lounge at St. Andrew’s 
to address mental health from a Christian perspective. This panel 
(St. Andrew’s Minister, two Christian Psychologists, and a person 
to share their experiences) will explore mental illness from a 
broad perspective, the intersection of faith and psychology, and 
what the church can do to help. We hope to examine common 
myths and begin to put the stigma of mental illness behind us. 
  
As an evening, it may be a little shocking but it will definitely be 
an interesting exploration of a challenge many of us either may 
choose to ignore or have difficulty talking about. Child Care will 
be provided, there will be light sandwich snacks before we start 
and a free will offering will be taken. Sign up at the Volunteer 
Corner.  
 

For further information contact: Brent Harding, Joan Rowe 
(Mission Team) and/or Judie Coleman (Pastoral Care Team) 



Upcoming Events 
 
 September 11, Tuesday  - 1:30 pm 
 Ladies Afternoon Guild Meeting 
  We invite all ladies of the congregation to join us and enjoy a 

cup of tea and a chat with the Rev. Dr. Tim Archibald and his 
wife Joyce as we continue to welcome them to our church 
family. Come and bring a friend. 

  
 September 17, Monday—7 pm 
 Aboriginal awareness organizing committee meeting   

St. Andrew’s will be hosting an aboriginal awareness event on 
May 25, 2019. If you are interested in helping prepare and 
organize this event please email Brian at  pbhawco@telus.net 
 

 September 17, Monday - 7:30 pm 
 Ladies of the Evening Guild meeting  

Ladies of the Evening Guild meet the 3rd Monday of the 
month. This month they are planning for the Bazaar and are 
looking for ideas and finding out what talents and time com-
mitments people can bring to make this event a success. All 
women are welcome.   

 
 September 22, Saturday—8:30 am  
 Men’s Fellowship Breakfast—$5.00 

All men are welcome to come for pancakes,  sausages, and 
fruit and fellowship . This month’s speaker is Stephen          
Henrichsen who will be explaining how GOOGLE is watching 
you. Sign up sheet at the Volunteer Center .  

 
 September 22, Saturday—6:00 pm 
 Stewardship Dinner—Tickets on sale in September 

Join us in coming together in the spirit of thanksgiving for a 
relaxing and engaging evening of fellowship. Enjoy a three 
course “five star” meal with friendly table service and musical 
entertainment.  This evening will be a time to connect as we 
celebrate the path God calls his people to follow in reflection 
of his image to live an “abundant life”. God is good!  

 
 September 25, Tuesday 9:30 am 
 Coffee and Conversation starts up 
 Study questions will be available at the Volunteer Corner    

after September 9th.  
 
 



 

HERITAGE SENIORS 

Registration $20   

      September 2018 to August 2019   

  Starting Thursday, September 6 

 

 Monday     9:30 am  Aerobics      

    10:30 am  Carpet Bowling 

    10:30 am  Yoga 

    12:30 pm  Bridge  

  Tuesday   10:00 am  Art Group  

  Wednesday  10:00 am            Music Makers 

  Thursdays       9:20 am  Aerobics   

                 10:30 am           Carpet Bowing 

    10:30 am  Stretch 

 

Luncheon—Sept 10, 2018 

$12.00 

Tickets available from Ron & John 

Upcoming Events Continued 
 
 October 2, Tuesday and /or October 3, Wednesday  - 11—3 pm

 Canning Session for the Bazaar! 
Ladies are needed to Chop, Chat and Can Antipasto. The   
Ladies Evening Guild is also looking for donations of  pitted  
olives, tomato paste, vinegar, oil, tuna, pimento. Fresh      
products will be needed closer to the time of the canning   
session. For more information and details contact Ida du Toit 
by email at jadutoit@shaw.ca 

 

 
Note of Thanks    

“God has looked after me, and I am thankful for all those friends 
from St. Andrew’s, too numerous to mention, who have helped me 
this past year and throughout my life.” - Carol Elizabeth Doyle.  

 



SAVE THE DATE! 
 

ST. ANDREW’S PRESBYTERIAN 
CHURCH 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 
 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 17, 2018 

10:00am – 2:00pm 

 

 

Stephen Ministry  
We provide:  
 Crisis Care, Follow-up Care, Preventative Care and         
 Supportive Care for people going through tough times 
  
If you or someone you know would benefit from the care of a      
Stephen Minister, please contact our Pastoral Care Coordinator, 
Judie Coleman, at 403-281-4605. 

WATCH OUT for  
cyclists & pedestrians  

when you leave the parking lot  

Photographers Wanted!!! 

Do you enjoy attending events in and around St. Andrew’s? If 
you do and can hold a camera or cell phone, we want you! 
We are on the hunt for photographers, amateur to professional 
and anyone in between. Is it possible that you have a hidden 
talent in photography? We need photographs of happenings and 
events around our church for the website, NFTP, or to have on 
file for future use.  For submission of photos or how to forward 
them (it’s easy), please contact Jeremy Hexham 
(jjhexham@standrewscalgary.ca) at the church office  (403 255-
0001). 

tel:%28403%29%20255-0001
tel:%28403%29%20255-0001

